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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD
MARCH 4, 2014
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, March 4, 2014 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President


Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

PJ Anderson




& Cowan, P.C.

Lindsay Case, Secretary


Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


Lori VonFeldt, Schooler & Associates
1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Anderson moved to approve the November 5, 2013 minutes and excuse Director Cone seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.
3. Manager’s Report-
a. Public Hearing for an Apartment Annexation-
Director Woods opened the public hearing for the apartment annexation.  Mr. Schooler stated that the Cedarwood Apartments (18.65/acres and 288 units) are located on the north side of Woodmen and Tutt Blvd. and as part of their loan approval they had to pay all of their fees up front.  It was noted that the property has been in the service area and was annexed into the City 10-12 years ago, but didn't plat at that time so they didn't annex into the District.  Now that Cedarwood is ready to move forward they have agreed to annex into the District.  After some discussion Director Woods closed the public hearing.  Director Lindsay Case moved to approve the inclusion of real property as presented for the Cedarwood Apartments seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.        
b. Permit Activity-
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.
c. Development Activity-
Mr. Schooler reported that he had received an inquiry regarding a Kum & Go at the southwest corner of Black Forest and Woodmen.  Director Woods stated that another Kum & Go (that is scheduled to close in January 2015) will be built on the southwest corner of Stapleton and Meridian Road.  Director Woods stated further that 30 acres of commercial property would be rezoned by cutting it in half to allow for 62 residential lots because the commercial land would take too long to build out.  There will be more commercial property at Woodmen and Golden Sage.  Director Case noted that Bent Grass also has commercial coming into the District.
5. Legal Report-


Mr. Susemihl indicated that he would send a new oath of office to Directors Krohnfeldt and Anderson the first part of May.
6. Old Business-  
a. Approve Invoices-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the invoices seconded by Director Anderson.  Motion passed.

7. New Business- 

There was no discussion.  
8. General Discussion-   
            
There was no discussion.
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is to be determined.
10-. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 8:51 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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